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20 August 2019
HENDRA POLICY
Due to the recent Hendra virus case in the Hunter Valley, Ellerston Onassis Polo Pty Ltd wishes to advise of our current Hendra Policy.
As of the 1st August 2019 we will no longer offer veterinary services to horses that are unvaccinated for Hendra. Routine and elective procedures will still be carried out on horses that are fully vaccinated. The vaccination status of horses will be checked on the Health4Horses registry before the vet will attend.
 
As a veterinary practice, the decision to limit treatment options to unvaccinated horses has been extremely difficult. However, our absolute commitment to ensure the safety of our staff and their families has compelled us to adopt this policy.
Any unvaccinated horses that are unwell and require immediate veterinary attention will only be attended to when the welfare of the animal is severely compromised. Treatment will be limited to those that are deemed safe based on a risk assessment by the attending veterinarian. Procedures deemed to be invasive or involving bodily fluids will not be performed. Please note that this could mean that your horse may receive sub-optimal treatment if it is unvaccinated.
If your horse is unwell and not vaccinated for Hendra virus, please take precautions. These precautions include ensuring sound hygiene and biosecurity measures. Avoid close contact with the sick horse and other horses that have been in contact with it.
To protect your horses, yourself, your employees and your family we urge all horse owners to vaccinate their horses as soon as possible. Two doses 3-6 weeks apart by an accredited veterinarian will provide protection 3 weeks after the second vaccine. A booster will be required 6 months later.
If you have any questions regarding our policy or the Hendra vaccination, please do not hesitate to contact us via the Polo Office as listed above or the Ellerston Veterinary Clinic.
Kind regards
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Robert Teague

Ellerston General Manager
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Glen Gilmore
Ellerston Onassis Polo Pty Ltd
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Danielle Byrne
Ellerston Onassis Polo Pty Ltd Veterinarian
Ellerston Veterinary Clinic:

02 6540 7190
Email:




vetclinic@ellerston.com
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